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I. PURPOSE:

This policy specifies the permitted use of tobacco and vaping products on Flint Hill Fire Department (FHFD) property and during fire department activities.
II. DISCUSSION:

Tobacco use is a well documented health hazard. Tobacco use substantially increases a person’s chance of developing cancer, heart disease, and stroke. Smoking in close quarters, such as those found in fire stations, can be harmful to non-smokers who cannot avoid the smoke.
While the scientific evidence regarding the harmful effects of vaping is not as extensive as that of tobacco, the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and other prestigious medical institutions continue to research the negative health risks associated with vaping including cardiovascular and pulmonary issues. Like smoking, current scientific research indicates secondhand exposure to vaping may have harmful effects on non-vapers in close proximity.     

The FHFD desires to balance the rights of smokers, vapers, and non-smokers while maintaining a healthy work environment for its members and a positive public image for the department.
III. POLICY:

1) The use of tobacco and vaping products is not permitted inside department stations except for apparatus bays and only when adequate ventilation is used (i.e., open bay doors, use of vent fans). Bay doors shall not be left open during cold weather by members smoking or vaping.
2)  Personnel shall dispose of cigarette butts and other waste products properly.
3) The use of tobacco and vaping products is prohibited while riding in or operating any vehicle operating out of department stations.  Containers used for spitting by smokeless tobacco users are not permitted in any vehicle owned or operated by the FHFD.

4) Containers used for spitting smokeless tobacco are only permitted in the station bays and must not be left in plain view (e.g., lockers, trash cans, radio stands, etc.).
5) Personnel using smokeless tobacco products shall refrain from spitting on sidewalks, parking lots, other paved surfaces, and anywhere inside stations (e.g., trash cans, sinks, urinals, etc.)
6) Personnel are prohibited from using tobacco or vaping products during incident operations unless given permission by the incident commander and then only in areas designated by the incident commander.
7) Personnel are prohibited from use of tobacco and vaping products during the actual conduct of public service activities (e.g., preplan surveys, fire prevention presentations, parades, etc.). 
